Fifty Second Annual Report 1985



Elderslie Reserve Newtown, 3220 P.O. Box 956 Telephone 222848

NEWTOWN & CHILWELL FOOTBALL CLUB INC.

Notice is hereby given that the Annual Meeting of the Newtown & Chilwell Football Club Inc. will be held on Sunday, 10th November, 1985 at 11.00 a.m. in the Clubrooms, at Elderslie Reserve.

AGENDA

- 1. Roll Call.
- 2. Apologies.
- Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting.
- 4. Business arising from the Minutes.
- 5. Adoption of President's Report.
- 6. Adoption of Secretary's Report.
- Adoption of Treasurer's Report.
- 8. Election of Office Bearers for 1985/1986.
- 9. General Business (of an Annual Meeting nature).

<u>OBITUARY</u>

The President and Committee extend sincere sympathy to those families who have suffered personal bereavement during the past season.

OFFICE BEARERS – 1985

PRESIDENT: A. Wierzbowski VICE PRESIDENTS: R. Pidgeon P. Brown SECRETARY: D. McNamara TREASURER P. Landers EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE : C. Broad V. Awramenko K. Thompson P. Cooper FINANCE COMMITTEE : C. Broad (Chairman) D. McNamara B. Tarr N. Bell D. Hunt J. Faulkner J. Smith K. Landers G. Harriott L. Sweetten J. Sweetten R. Pidgeon P. McIntyre SELECTION COMMITTEE : P. Brown (Chairman) K. Higgins D. Taylor H. Davis B. Flynn COACHES: MANAGERS: Club Coach K. Higgins D. Scott Reserves D. Taylor B. Gaudion Under 18 P. Landers D. Scott Under 16 G. Austin M. Dunlop Under 13 B. Searle R. Livingstone

JUNIOR CO-ORDINATOR :

Under 11

D. McNamara

Mrs. Schultz

MEMBERSHIP CO-ORDINATOR :

G. Wray

G. Harriott

BINGO CO-ORDINATOR:

A. Wierzbowski

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

It is with a great deal of pride that my inaugural report as Club President has coincided with a premiership year for our senior team.

This premiership was the result of an unbelieveable amount of work by a number of dedicated workers, who never wavered from their objective of bringing success to the Club. When one considers that the senior team finished 7th in both 1983 and 1984 seasons, the performance in Season 1985 to move six rungs up the ladder and win the premiership was truely fantastic.

The seeds of the Club's success in 1985 were sown way back on Sunday, 21st October, 1984 when a full day "Think Tank" session was held at the conference room of the Buena Vista Motel. Twenty five members gave up their entire day to discuss problems affecting the Club and reasons why the senior team had finished down the ladder in the previous two seasons. A number of recommendations were made at this "Think Tank" session and were put into effect during Season 1985.

One of the major recommendations was a restructuring of the Club's administration, with a number of sub-committees being formed under the direction of one person. In this regard, the Recruiting Committee was formed, with Peter Landers being appointed as Director. The efforts of this Recruiting Committee over the summer months was outstanding, as the following players were recruited to the Club in quest of a senior premiership in Season 1985:—

Leigh Crichton, Michael Higgins, Dean Harris, John Fagan, Basil Flynn, Russell Webber, Darrell Farquharson, Ian Davis, Doug Taylor, Alan Duckett, Chris Johnston, Mal McIntyre and Michael Taylor.

To secure such an array of talent was fantastic, and as such, I must heartily congratulate all members of the Recruiting Committe for their efforts, especially Peter Landers, Kevin Higgins, Peter Brown and Peter Cooper. This influx of players into the Club was certainly responsible for the Club's success in Season 1985 and has made it a "hard act to follow" for this year's Recruiting Committee, which is again being led by Peter Landers.

Without wanting to individualize, there are a number of people I would like to thank for their efforts during the year. Chris Broad undertook probably the most difficult task in the Club by being the Director of the Finance Committee. In only his second year on Committee, Chris took on the job of controlling the fund raising activities of the Club. Chris' dedication and involvement throughout the entire year was outstanding as he not only organised all Club functions, but also controlled other fund raising activities such as Memberships, Aquila Club, Sponsorships, Building Fund Special Effort Raffle, 1 to 1000 raffles, etc. Chris really performed the tasks of two or three people and certainly deserved the recognition of his efforts on Presentation Night when he was awarded the Best Clubman for Season 1985.

Speaking of Best Clubman, this was a joint award this year with Len Alford also winning the Best Clubman Award for Season 1985. What can you say about Len Alford that hasn't already been said before? While Chris Broad does the work of two or three people, Len Alford probably does the work of four or five people. His various responsibilities include being a trainer for both the Junior and Senior sections of the Club, property steward, caretaker, ground marker, cleaner, etc. etc. etc. The Club would be lost without Len Alford and he has had a virtual mortgage on the Best Clubman Award for the past ten years. Len Alford certainly deserves all his accolades and I thank him sincerely for his devotion to the Club over many, many years.

It would be remiss of me not to thank Kevin Higgins and his dedicated Match Committee of Peter Brown, Harvey Davis, Doug Taylor and Basil Flynn. For the amount of work which this group put in, they certainly deserved the ultimate success. Kevin Higgins, in particular, deserves special credit as his role as senior coach amounts to a full commitment throughout the entire year. Kevin's involvement over the summer months with recruiting was an important factor in the Club attracting the high calibre of recruit as previously mentioned.

Special thanks must go to the Executive Committee for their dedication and support throughout the year, especially David McNamara and Peter Landers. Without hesitation, I would say that David and Peter are two of the finest football administrators in Victorian Country Football, and I thank them for their 100% commitment to the Club.

To all members of the Finance Committee, I thank you for your efforts in making Season 1985 a financial success.

As mentioned previously, this Committee has the unenviable task of raising sufficient funds to meet the Club's various commitments, as well as organising social functions which are suitable to the various age groups within the Club. This certainly isn't easy, but they have been very successful and have enabled the Club to maintain its image as a family Club, with social functions that are enjoyed by all.

To Ross Pidgeon and Ron Faulkner, thank you very much for your performance as Bar Managers throughout the entire year. The Bar Manager's position is often a thankless one, especially at after match celebrations when everyone is wanting a drink at the same time. However, both Ron and Ross are now congratulated for making Season 1985 another record year for the Bar.

To all coaches, trainers, team managers, runners, time keepers and interchange stewards, thank you one and all for your involvement with our great Club during the year.

To our sponsors, thank you for your continued support during Season 1985. Club sponsorship has become a very important component of overall Club revenue, and we thank all sponsors, large and small, for having the good sense to support the premier Club in 1985. Hopefully, the sponsors have been well supported by Club members during the year and will continue their support next year. A special thanks to Australian Portland Cement Limited for becoming involved with the Club by being the major sponsor for Season 1985. The Club sees this sponsorship as a break-through for local football by having a large corporate sponsor involved for the first time. Hopefully, more corporate sponsors will become involved with the Club in years to come.

In summary, Season 1985 became the fruitition of all our dreams and plans. The theme for the year was "togetherness" and this concept proved to be most successful. By working together (players, Committee and members) success will undoubtedly follow. Looking forward confidently to 1986 when the "Red and Black win Back to Back" premierships.

A. W. WIERZBOWSKI
PRESIDENT

SECRETARY'S REPORT - 1985

Being our 52nd year of the Club's existence, it is with delight that I must compile this report and record the year as successful, both on (Senior Premiership) and off the field, (financially).

However, it would remiss of me not to record a couple of "gripes" which should not be tolerated in our Club. We have developed, over the past two (2) years, an attitude of "take/take", from certain sections of our Club, with the bulk of work and effort to "succeed" left to too few people.

In this regard, I specifically refer to Mr. Chris Broad, who has done a sterling task, despite opposition from certain quarters. If this same quarter were to think and give consideration and put in at least 10% of Chris' effort, we would all succeed.

Both, our President (A. Wierzbowski) and Treasurer (P. Landers) spend far too many hours on football club matters, at the detirment of their own business. God help us if they "pull the pin" - we would be up the "proverbial."

With due consideration, it is a credit to a very small group who are only occasionally thanked that our success should be credited. On a more positive response, we have made gains in our juniors areas, which have been neglected in the past. It is the Club's intention to increae and expand this area in 1986.

Congratulations to our trophy winners in all sections. A special accolade to our new life members, and our Club award winners.

To all, I intend to stand in 1986 and achieve the ultimate back to back premierships.

D. McNAMARA
SECRETARY

TREASURER'S REPORT

1985

The 1985 Season has overall, been a success. The first Net Surplus for Newtown and Chilwell Football Club Inc. was \$7190-25 (Net Deficit for the eleven months to 30th September, 1984 for Newtown and Chilwell Football Club was \$3941-28).

The Net Surplus was arrived at after providing \$1736-00 for Depreciation of Fixed Assets which has not been provided for previously.

Bingo constituted 59% of proceeds and 43% of expenditure for the year.

The cost of running the football teams for the 1985 Season constituted 23% of total expenditure.

As approval has now been formally obtained from all relevant authorities for our Clubroom extensions, I feel it is my duty to point out in the strongest terms, the need for the Club to raise sufficient funds to service our part of the repayments which will be in excess of \$12,000-00 p.a. from now on.

Since we only manage a net surplus of \$7190-25 for the 1985 year it is obvious we have the job ahead of us if we wish our Club to be viable and successful.

At this point, I wish to thank all the people who have contributed to making the Club financially viable during the 1985 Season, especially Andrew Wierzbowski, Chris Broad, Ross Pidgeon, Dave McNamara, Len Alford, Bev Tarr and Jocelyn Smith for their tireless efforts in their various fields of responsibility.

Congratulations also to Peter Brown and the Selection Committee.

In conclusion, the Club has been successful both on and off the football field and I firmly believe that the both go hand in hand.

I look forward to a bigger and better year next year and stress as in previous years, the need for more people to become involved in the Club to share the workload around.

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT

The 1985 Football Season not only proved to be a success on the field with our senior team's premiership, but was also successful financially. This was mainly due to the devoted efforts of the Finance Committee members who worked extremely well as a team to meet the Club's commitments for the year.

Season 1985 saw continued support for the Club from its sponsors which is most important in "making ends meet." The Club was delighted to have Australian Portland Cement Limited as a sponsor for the first time, and it is hoped that this association can continue to produce mutual benefits for both organisations in the years to come.

A number of social functions were organised during the year with the highlights being :- $\begin{array}{c} & & \\ & & \\ \end{array}$

- 1) Annual Presentation Dinner
- 2) Progressive Dinner
- 3) Mystery Bus Trip
- 4) Two Fashion Parades
- 5) Two Pleasant Sunday Mornings
- 6) Annual Cabaret Dance
- 7) Italian Night

These functions just do not happen, but rather are the result of many hours of planning and organisation. To my Committee members, I thank you all for your efforts in organising and running these functions during the year.

Club functions are not only held as fund raising means, but also to provide opportunities for all Club members and players to get together socially and form a strong bond of friendship at the Club. The Club is proud of its image as a family Club and will continue to have suitable functions where all age groups are catered for.

A special thanks must also go to the large number of lady members who have assisted the Club by working in the Canteen on match days and also helping in the catering for various Club functions. Their efforts are certainly appreciated as a contribution from many members lightens the overall workload for Committee and other members.

At the time of preparing this report, it is almost certain that the proposed extensions to the Clubrooms will become a reality. These extensions will upgrade the Club's existing facilities, with major improvements being done to the players' change rooms, trainers' rooms, umpires' room, kitchen, bar, toilets, canteen and function room.

The Club is most excited at the prospect of having improved Clubroom facilities, and this should encourage all members to attend future Club functions. It is important that all members support the Club by attending Club functions, as the Club has taken on a heavy commitment by way of anticipated annual loan repayments of \$12,500 over the next fifteen years.

In summary, I would like to again thank my Committee members for their efforts during the year, as well as thank the Executive Committee for their encouragement and support at all times. The Finance Committee is looking forward to another successful year next season, with the prospect of new Clubrooms and two senior premierships in Season 1986.

<u>C. J. BROAD</u> DIRECTOR - FINANCE COMMITTEE

FIRST REVENUE AND EXPENSE STATEMENT FOR YEAR ENDED 30TH SEPTEMBER, 1985

INCOME		•
Bingo Proceeds	\$ 129,249.00	
Raffles and Lotteries	23,575.46	
Bar Takings	20,794.48	
Club Functions	16,293.51	
Donations and Sponsors	12,198.00	
Stall	5513.47	
Membership	4620.00	
Sundry Income	4088.03	
Interest on Deposits	2318.73	
Agency Commissions	1102.63	
LESS: EXPENDITURE	-	\$ 219,753.31
Advertising	\$ 1525.00	
Bar	·	
Bank Charges	12,858.68	
Bingo Running Costs	303.42	
Cleaning and Maintenance	90,835.68	
Club Functions	514.28	
Depreciation of Fixed Assets	16,351.02	
Football Team Running Costs	1736.00	
Floral Tributes and Gifts	49,316.80	
General Insurance and Workers Comp.	473.45	
Light and Power	833.17	
Raffles and Lotteries Costs	1986.92	
Stall	13,202.25	
Sundry Expenses	3836.18	
Telephone	18,089.18	
·	701.03	
		212,563.06
Operating Surplus		7190.25
Transfer to Building Fund Reserve		5000.00
Transfer to general Reserve		2190.25
		\$ NIL

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30TH SEPTEMBER, 1985

CURRENT	ASSETS

Cash at Bank and on Deposit	\$ 34,158.89	
Deposits	1000.00	
Trade Debtors	8738.28	
		\$ 43,897.17
ADD: NON-CURRENT ASSETS		
Equipment, Fixtures and Fittings	8680.00	
Less: Accumulated Depreciation	1736.00	
		6944,00
		\$ 50,841.17
LESS : CURRENT LIABILITIES		, ,
Trade Creditors		\$ 25,618.05

NET ASSETS		\$ 25,223.12
MEMBERS' FUNDS		
General Reserve	\$ 12,223.12	
Building Fund Reserve	13,000.00	
TOTAL MEMBERS' FUNDS		\$ 25,223.12

NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE ACCOUNTS

1. Summary of significant accounting policies

(a) Basis of accounting

The financial statements have been prepared under the historical cost convention using the accruals basis of accounting and have not been adjusted to take account of changing values in the Australian dollar.

(b) Depreciation

Fixed Assets are depreciated using the prime cost basis of depreciation so as to write off the cost of the assets over their estimated useful lives.

2.	General Fund		
'		<u>1985</u>	<u>1984</u>
	Balance brought forward at the beginning		
	of the year	\$7223.12	\$5870.75
	Add transfer from income and expenditure		
	statement	5000.00	1352.37
	Balance at the end of the year	\$12223.12	\$7223.12
3.	Building Fund		
	Balance brought forward at the beginning		
	of the year	\$8000.00	\$ NIL
	Add transfer from income & expenditure		
	statement	5000.00	8000.00
	Balance at the end of the year	\$13000.00	\$8000.00

STATEMENT BY THE ACCOUNTANTS TO THE MEMBERS OF THE NEWTOWN & CHILWELL FOOTBALL CLUB INC.

I have prepared the accompanying balance sheet as at 30th September, 1985 and income and expenditure statement for the year then ended from the books and records of the Newtown & Chilwell Football Club Inc. and other information provided by the committee of management of the association and at the request of and exclusively for the use and benefit of the association and its committee. Under the terms of my engagement I have not audited the accounting records of Newtown & Chilwell Football Club Inc. or the accounts. Accordingly, I express no opinion on whether the accounts present fairly the results of operations of the association for the year or of the state of affairs of the association as at the end of the financial year and no warranty of accuracy or reliability is given. Neither the firm nor any of my employees undertakes responsibility in any way whatsoever to any person (other than the Newtown & Chilwell Football Club Inc.) in respect of the accounts, including any errors or omissions therein, however caused.

FIRM	Landers & Wierzbowski	PARTNER	Peter A. Landers
DATE	10th November 1985		

SENIOR COACH'S REPORT - 1985

It is certainly a pleasure to write this report on our successful 1985 season. One finds great satisfaction and enthusiasm in knowing that one has achieved one's goal - together with a fine group of athletes, a dedicated administration and a supportive band of followers.

It would be remiss of me to neglect specific mention of those with whom I have worked most closely - not withstanding the players! Peter Brown has continued to demonstrate his football knowledge, unswerving Club loyalty, organisational efficiency and sincere friendship to us all. President Wierzbowski "lived" the season and reaped the harvest which he so richly deserves for his sustained contribution. Councillor Landers firmly grasped the reins of the recruiting drive and provided us with a team second to none in country football! Harvey, Baz and Doug offered all that could be asked of match committee and coaching staff - weathering the storms and savouring the glory with pazzaz!!!

I offer my appreciation and congratulations equally, though less loquaciously, to all committee members, trainers, fundraisers, sponsors, club workers and members with whom the journey to the flag was stimulating and rewarding.

The Players' responses to the challenges presented were always optimistic, though sensibly guarded. They displayed admirable maturity in all, including the final analysis — a maturity which was spawned during many hours of training and exhibited in the camaraderie which they nurtured among their ranks. Particluar congratulations to Captain Kelly, who shouldered a difficult task manfully; to Baz Flynn who proved himself to be the best G.F.L. player in 1985 and to the enthusiastic youngster up forward, Gunner! Special thanks in fact to all the players who assisted me greatly in what was often a difficult and worrisome task — WINNING AIN'T ALL THAT EASY!! I can assure you that you are appreciated and that your names are proudly put forward when Kevin Higgins discusses football — a frequent phenomenon!

I am delighted to note the development of several "youngsters" within the Club, and trust that they will reinforce the Eagle arsenal for 1986!

I thank the Newtown and Chilwell Football Club for the opportunities it has offered me.

RESERVES COACH'S REPORT

For the Reserves, Season 1985 was not as successful as many might think. Whilst our performances during the year were quite good in finishing second on the ladder, our performance during the finals series in losing both games by seven points was extremely disappointing. To be so close and yet so far is just not good enough. Everyone's ultimate goal should be to play on that last day in September and win! This goal was not achieved by the Reserves. This may seem to be a little harsh to some, but like many other players, I played in the Reserves to win. Being a loser does leave a rather bitter taste in one's mouth.

Nevertheless, some positive things did result from the season, such as :-

- a) younger players gaining experience during the finals series;
- b) believing in ourselves as players and as a team, and discovering that we were certainly good enough to defeat any other team in the competition; and
- c) the emergence of Peter Seiter and Peter McDonald into the senior ranks in what has been a very competitive year for places in the senior team.

My special thanks go to our Team Manager Brendan Gaudion, who worked extremely hard throughout the year. Thanks also go to Kevan Reilly, John Smith, Len Alford and Greg Thompson for their dedicated involvement with the Reserves over the year.

The Geelong Tune-up Specialists award was again made available by Val Awramenko to the Reserves this year. My special thanks to Val for his continuing support of the Reserves team. His sponsorship is certainly most appreciated by all the players, especially the award winners.

I would also like to congratulate all trophy winners on their fine performances throughout the year, namely Peter Seiter, John O'Leary, Greg Bishop and Michael Taylor. A special thanks to a couple of "old timers" who didn't win trophies but were a great help to me personally during the year — to Mal McIntyre and Tony Giuffre, thanks for your help and support.

Finally, I would like to personally thank Andy Wierzbowski and Peter Landers for coaxing me back to such a great Club. I hope that I can justify the faith that they and the Committee have shown in me for 1986 by leading the Reserves to that elusive flag.

DOUG TAYLOR
RESERVES COACH

JUNIOR REPORT

In terms of on field success, our Junior teams performance in Season 1985 would be considered by many as unsuccessful.

The Season began poorly, with our Under 14 team failing to have sufficient numbers and consequently disbanding.

Our Under 18 team also commenced in similiar vain having to forfeit the first game due to lack of numbers, however, to this teams credit and to the coaches persistence (Peter Landers), we managed to field a team for the remainder of the season, and in fact have had three (3) wins with another two (2) near wins, failing by less that six (6) points. Individual success was achieved in this grade with four (4) players playing Senior football during the year.

Our Under 16 team was the most successful with five (5) wins during the season. With the nucleas of the 1985 team we expect a very successful 1986 season.

The Under 13's and 11's being formed for the first time this season had limited success, but the success of the section will be gauged in later years by the number of junior players whom graduate through to higher levels.

As with Under 13's and 11's we formulated a "Junior Clinic" under the leader-ship of Mr. Brian Martella, this group comprised the eight (8) and nine (9) year olds and again was a new innovation introduced to the Club.

As can be seen from the above the Club has concentrated on introducing depth by forming teams at an early age, this policy will be followed and strongly encouraged by the Club Executive.

Finally, I thank all the Coaches, Managers and Officials in all sections for an effort well done in a very trying season.

The 1986 Junior Season has commenced with a number of Senior personnel whom have the task of formulating a plan assault on a successful 1986 Junior Season and they have my strongest support.

D.L. McNamara JUNIOR CO - ORDINATOR

UNDER 18 COACH'S REPORT - 1985

The Under 18 team managed to win three games during the 1985 Season, narrowly missed winning quite a few others. If we had been able to muster a full team on those occasions, I am sure we could easily have doubled our wins for the year and pressed a few of the sides in the four a lot closer.

Congratulations to the award winners, especially our Captain Bryce Dean for winning the Best & Fairest for the Club.

Also, special thanks to those who helped me with the side during the year, especially Don Scott who took over the manager's role admirably, Charlie Bowman, Dave McNamara, Rob Taylor, Peter Cooper and Greg Thompson.

To the players who move up to senior ranks, I wish you all the best and hope that I have been of some help to you and urge you to join in the pre-season training to give yourselves every chance of being selected and of playing to your full potential.

To those players who are still eligible to play U/18 let me encourage you here and now to participate in Club training so that you can learn what it takes to become a successful footballer.

PETER A. LANDERS
COACH

UNDER 16 COACH'S REPORT - 1985

The Under 16 team did not have the most successful year as far as winning games is concerned.

But, over the year we certainly started to build for success in years to come. It is important to note that work must be done early in the year, to ensure that we are fully prepared for the coming season. We must have a lot more support in administration, recruiting and general running of junior areas, too much is left to a few.

A special thanks both to Mick Dunlop for the effort he put in as team manager also to Andy, Peter and Dave for their support and help. I would like to thank the senior players who helped at training, it was appreciated by all.

Congratulations to all award winners.

To those players still eligible to play with the Under 16's please encourage each other to stick together and recruit other boys to Newtown and I am sure we will have a lot of success in 1986.

GRANT AUSTIN
UNDER 16 COACH

<u>U 13 COACH'S REPORT - 1985</u>

After a slow start to the season the Ul3's ended up having a most enjoyable year, winning 6 games for the year.

We managed to come 6th on the ladder for the year but could easily have ended in the four if we had not been missing some of our better players for crucial games. We managed to pick up an excellent player in Chris Trajanovski and Chris has told me that he has four or five boys who are better than he is to play in the Ul4's next year, so it augers well for 1986. I must thank Chris for his effort all year and only that he missed the early part of the season he may have won the Best and Fairest. However, this was not to be, and it was Scott Lillingston who won the trophy. R/up was John Angeloski and he too has shown what dedication can do, as he improved so much during the year. Chris Trajanovski earnt the most determined trophy and, if some of the boys take a leaf out of his book they too could improve immensely The goal kicking award was won by Scott Lillingston showing that he will be a force in Ul4's next year. The most improved player award went to Willy Searle and if he keeps on inproving will also be a good player next year.

I hope that we can get an earlier start to our recruiting program next year so that we have plenty of players to start the season. If anybody knows of U/14 players please send them along as the more players we can get the better side we will have. All in all it has been a most enjoyable first year and Newtown and Chilwell Football Club and I only hope that with support from parents it can continue in the future.

WILLIAM SEARLE JNR.
UNDER 13 COACH

NEWTOWN & CHILLWELL UNDER 11

This year, 1985, being the first year the Club has formed an U/11 team in the Newtown Little League. Although not very successful as far as winning games, any boy who wanted a game of football, was given a game, regardless of his ability.

The boys really enjoyed just to be playing and wearing the Newtown jumper. The pie nights held through the year and the skill session from the Geelong footballers was enjoyed by all.

The coach was Glen Wray and the team manager, Mrs. Schultz.

Winners of awards were as follows:-

Best & Fairest	Robert Zagami	(Full Back)
Runner Up	Richard Sunderland	(Wing)
Most Determined	Damien Doughaty	(Back Pocket)
Most Improved	Paul Aitken	(Ruck Rover)
Goal Kicker	Steve Sinnett	(Centre Half Forward)

COMMENTS

To be competitive in U/11, most boys need to be 10 or 11 years old, and have been taught skills of the game, eg. Coaching Clinic. Training for 1 hour per week is enough for this age group, as their concentration lapses.

Playing for enjoyment and learning skills is most important, to develop boys into becoming footballers of the future.

The Club needs to be involved with its Juniors in all respects, as much as its Senior Team to improve the Club as a whole, eg. skills training, first aid, social activities, conversant.

Yours,

Glen Wray, U/11 Coach, 1985.

CLUB AWARDS - 1985

SENIORS		DIVISION 1	RE	SERVES
Best & Fairest		B. Flynn	P.	Seiter
Runner up		W. Smith		Taylor
Most determined		M. Higgins		O'Leary *(R. Herman)
Most consistent		J. Scarlett	·	- mounty (it incriment)
Most dedicated		R. Crichton *(Arthur	Edgerton)	_
Best defender		D. Tarr *(Warren		
Most serviceable		~~	• •	Bishop
Coach's award		N. Fanning		
Best finals performa	nce	P. Seiter	М.	Taylor
Leading Goalkicker		J. Scarlett *(Faulkne		_
JUNIOR	UNDER 18	UNDER 16	UNDER 13	UNDER 11
Best & Fairest	B. Dean	S. Menagazzo *(D & R. Prescott)	S. Lillingston	R. Zagami
Runner up	S. Sutterby	P. Pfaender	J. Angeloski	R. Sunderland
Most consistent	P. Taylor		_	
Most determined	P. Devlin	S. McDonald	C. Trajanovski	D. Doughaty
Most improved	D. Phelan		W. Searle	P. Aitken
Most serviceable	M. Hiscock	www.		***
Team player	-	J. O'Brien		••••
Coaches award	_	D. Burke		_
Best Defender	_	A. McShanag	_	
Goal kicker	-	- 5	S. Lillingston	S. Sinnett
CLUB AWARDS				
Best senior clubman		L. Alford, C. Broad	i	
Most exemplory player	· *(Mullen Fami			
Life members		D. Taylor, Mrs. J.	Smith	
CRICKET		A TEAM	<u>B</u>	TEAM
Bowling average		S. Bourke	J	. Nulley
Batting average		K. Higgins		. Sweetten
Best performance with	bat	K. Higgins		. Smith
Best performance with	ball	S. Bourke		. Mitchell
NETBALL	NO 1 TEAM	NO 2 TEAM		NO 3 TEAM
Best & Fairest	D. Nash	M. Tilley		J. Harriott
Dunnan	77 Y	a		

C. Pearce

J. McIntosh

* PERPETUAL TROPHIES

K. Jones

Runner up